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Thu Oct 19  Bairnsdale S.C Band visit  
 
Fri Oct 20  Sovereign Hill Camp returns 
   Between 2pm to 4pm 
 

Mon Oct 23 CPS Art show all  week 
 
Wed Oct 25 Y5-6 SEDA Beach Day Cowes 
 
Fri Oct 27 CPS Art show Auction Night  
   District Softball Bass 
Sof 

The South Eastern Victorian Regional Director, Mr Stephen Gniel and the Senior Educational Improvement 
Leader, Shane Wainright, visited the school and the Early Learning Centre on Tuesday.  Both gentlemen gave 
glowing reports about both sites after analysing the schools data, observing classroom practise, both in the school 
and the hub.  They were especially impressed with the work that the children were doing in the STEM lessons 
and the quality of work the students were producing in the classrooms.   
The visit to the Early Learning Centre was also a highlight of their tour.  They were very impressed with the 
standard of the programs on offer.  School Council is actively seeking funds to extend the Early Learning Centre, 
which was one of the main aims of the visit.   
 
The Junior School Swimming Sports was held yesterday.  The weather was perfect for the occasion and the chil-
dren competed with great sporting spirit, showing off their swimming skills.  It was good to see so many parents 
cheering on the children.  A big thank you to all the parents who assisted on the day.  
   
The Volunteers Morning Tea was also held this week.  It is always a pleasure to thank our volunteers with morn-
ing tea, to show our appreciation for all the work they do throughout the year.  A special thank you goes to three 
dedicated volunteers, who have retired from over 10 years of volunteer service to our school.  Ron Hateley, who 
has headed up our Bike Ed Program for over 12 years and Bruce and Helen Sheldon, who have worked tirelessly 
providing breakfast for our students on Wednesday mornings.   
 
Last Friday evening at the Wine and Food Festival, the community was entertained by our Melody Pops.  They 
performed at a very high standard and represented CPS with pride. 
 
Just a reminder that the Senior School Concert will be held on the Foreshore next Wednesday the 6th of Decem-
ber, beginning at 6pm.  A gold coin donation would be greatly appreciated (this money will go towards the cost 

of the concert infrastructure).  There will be a Sausage Sizzle on the night where you can purchase a sausage in 
bread and a drink.   All the children are looking forward to their chance to perform.  I look forward to seeing 
many of you there. 

Sue Becker 
Principal 
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Wed Dec 6 Senior School  Concert (Y3-6)  
 
Tue Dec    12 State Orientation Day 
 
Fri Dec 15 PrepðPolar Express Day  
 
Mon Dec 18 Yr 6 Graduation  
   Prep CYC The Island 
   ( Day Camp) 

 Tue Dec 19 Y5-6 Smiths Beach Day 
 
Wed Dec 20 Junior School Concert  
 
Thu Dec 21 Final Assembly 9.30am 
 
Fri Dec 22 Term 4 end at 1.30pm 
 
Tue Jan      30 Term 1 begins  
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Uniform Shop   
The Uniform shop is open  during the school term on:  
Monday  3.00 to 3.30pm & Friday 2.30 to 3.30pm. 
Orders can also be left at the office.  

ððððððððððððððïð- 
School Information  
Thursday December 21  Final Assembly at 9.30.  
Term 4 finishes on Friday December 22  1.30pm.   
Term 1, 2018 starts for Students on Tuesday  
January 30.  

ðððððððððððððððððððð 
Art Show 2017  
There are Calendars, post cards and magnets available 
at the school office. 
These items make great Christmas presents. 

ðððððððððððððððððððð 

Re -cycle old mobile phones  
As part of the year 2ôs theme on Endangered Animals, 
the students from Mrs Taylorôs Room 24 wish to send 
a message to the school community on the plight of the 
animals in the Congo Jungle in Africa.  Congo Jungle 
is home to the gorillas and it is being threatened by the 
mining of ócoltanô which is used in the manufacturing 
of mobile phones.  They are asking everyone to recycle 
their old mobile phones so the coltan can be re-used.  If 
you have any old mobile phones, please place them in 
the box outside Room 24 or in the foyer of the school 
office. 
 

 
 
 
 
ììììììììëììììììììììì- 
KESOðs supports your community 
Koorie Engagement Support Officers assist in linking 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander  
children in building relationships between service pro-
viders and their families, prior to kinder with them 
through their education journey. Please  
contact Rachel Carter, Koorie Engagement  
Support Officer, South Eastern Victoria Region.  Inner 
Gippsland. P.O Box 381, Moe. 3825.  Phone: 035127 
0400 or 0417 713 254. 

ììììììììììììììììììì- 
We lcome to Camp Australia  
After School Care  
Our operation hours are: 3.30pm-6.00pm After school 
care contact number- 0424 483 477. 
 

Value of the Week  

This fortnightôs social skill value is ñRespecting 
our Environmentò. For everyone to be healthy we 
need to live in a healthy environment. The small 
changes each of us can make will add up to big 
changes which will help make our environment 
healthier now and in the future.  

Things we can do: 

Use less power  (turn off the lights, computers) 

Donôt waste water 

Use the compost bin (fruit scraps, tissues, pencil 
sharpeningôs)Recycle and reuseï make less rub-
bish (Nude Food dayðTuesdayôs and Thursday 
(!) 

  
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

ìììììììììììììììììì 

Cowes Primary School Senior  Concert  
The Senior (Years 3-6) School Concert is on again 
this year. The theme of this yearôs concert will be 
óThe Icons ï Past and Presentô. It will be held at 
the amphitheatre on the Cowes Foreshore next 
Wednesday 6th December at 6pm.  There will be no 
tickets to this show, just a gold coin donation on the 
night. We are hoping it will be a really fun night for 
the whole school community to share and celebrate 
the hard work of the students. We are encouraging 
people to bring their picnic rugs to sit back and relax, 
whilst enjoying the entertainment.  
A Sausage Sizzle will be available on the night.  
Any Parents who can help with the BBQ please con-
tact the school  office on 5952 2132.  
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Monday  November  27  

We are pleased to give this award to a student in Year Four. She has worked diligently to im-
prove in all aspects of reading. She is using a greater range of strategies to help her work out 
unknown words.  In particular, we are delighted with the improvement in her fluency.  
This in turn has led to an improvement in her ability to read for meaning. When faced with a 
challenging word she is beginning to look at the surrounding words to look for clues. When a 
mistake is made she attempts to correct it. At the conclusion of the text she is capable of  
answering simple literal and inferential questions. She uses strategies such as re-reading and 
re-organizing the text to do this. The effort that has been put into this improvement is 
commendable.  

Congratulations Atayiah Rourke - EvansΦ  
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